April 18,2013
Mayor Peterson opened Public Hearing on the Budget at 6:36 pm.

Members present were Mayor Peterson, Trustees Busch, Ianni, Bielec and Lauer. Also present was
Deputy Clerk Denise Beal, Judge David O’Connor, sewer operator Brad Lang, Howard Owens from The
Batavian and several Village residents (see sign in sheet attached).

Mayor Peterson opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. Trustee Ianni asked for a moment of
silence for the victims of the bombings in Boston. Mayor Peterson then read guidelines for public
comments.

Residents were given budget summary packets with highlights such as reductions in the budget over
$5000, tax rate comparisons, retirement and health care comparison charts, a pie chart showing % of budget
appropriations for each department.

It was mentioned that a sewer rate increase to $6.24 per thousand was being proposed and that the sewer
rate has been held low for many years and the deficit made up from General funds. It was mentioned that the
rates should go back down, possibly in another year, and that the Board will be keeping a close look at that.

Sewer operator Brad Lang mentioned they just hauled out the sludge on this year’s budget and shouldn’t
need it on the 2013-14 budget.

A revenue pie chart was also presented and it was questioned why Court fines were not included as part
of the revenue chart. It was explained that fine revenue is associated with Court and Police expenses.

Communications:

1) Rec’d letter from Genesee Co. Human Resources regarding acceptable hours that can be worked for
part-time non-competitive employees.

2) Rec’d letter from Attorneys Chiacchia & Fleming, LLP regarding pre-suit Police Officer complaints.

3) Rec’d email from Attorney Mark Boylan that the pre-suit complaint letter may be discussed only in
executive session and that the Village is working to resolve the issues and cannot comment further.

4) Rec’d ck#713 in amount of $15,350.00 from Judge Alexander for March fines.

5) Rec’d written proposal from Village employee Jesse Stocking to reduce hours for Fiscal year 2013-14
to 32 hours/week with full benefits.

6) Rec’d written proposal from Village employee Sandra Thomas to reduce hours for Fiscal year 2013-
14 to 32 hours/week with full benefits.

7) Rec’d request from Village resident Al Graham for a copy of the tape from the Board meeting of 4-
15-13.

8) Rec’d ck#3821871 in amt of $11,124.98 from Time Warner for yearly Utility Tax.

9) Rec’d notification of direct deposit of 2012-13 tax relevys in the amount of $9,064.35 from Genesee
County.

Motion was made by Trustee Bielec and seconded by Trustee Lauer to approve minutes of April 12,2013
meeting.

The motion was passed on the following vote:

VOTE YES NO | ABSTAIN | ABSENT

Mayor Ralph Peterson X
Trustee Keith Busch X
Trustee Dave Bielec X
Trustee Art lanni X
Trustee Ken Lauer X

VOTE TOTAL 3 1 1

RESULTS | PASS




Trustee lanni mentioned he has the minutes of the April 10™ & 11" meetings and will get them to the
clerk.

The floor was opened for public comments on the budget. Comment was made that they would like to
thank the employees that took a cut in their hours.

Resident Al Graham questioned if a tape of the previous meeting on the 15" was available. He said he
had received an email that Judge Alexander had access to that tape on Tuesday following the meeting.
Mayor Peterson said that Judge Alexander did not get the tape. Judge O’Connor spoke up and mentioned he
had gotten a nasty email from Judge Alexander that referred to having heard a tape of the previous meeting.

Mayor Peterson said that all comments must be related to the budget and that he has no control over what
other people do.

Village resident Jenny McMartin questioned what the $1500 for Mayor contractual was for. Mayor
Peterson responded it was for training. Resident Greg Lang mentioned that the new Judge took a cut in pay
and two employees cut their hours to help the budget, and questioned if the mayor was willing to take a pay
cut. Mayor Peterson responded “No”.

Village resident Andrea Vogler had several questions regarding various items in the budget such as rent
increase. It was mentioned that the Town did not increase the rent for the Fire Department. Ms. Vogler also
questioned the cut for the summer recreation program at the high school.

It was also questioned why there was a need for ten part-time police officers. Trustee lanni explained
that with their regular full time jobs that many officers are needed to cover the hours. Trustee Lauer
questioned if the residents would prefer no police force. Ms. Vogler responded that she questions whether
it’s worth it and resents the tax dollars spent on the Police administrator.

Resident Jenny McMartin questioned the line item on the budget for missing funds. She questioned if
Judge Alexander will be the Acting Justice. Mayor Peterson responded it is to be determined.

It was questioned if the Village has to have an administrator. Further discussion took place regarding
Village coverage versus contracting the Genesee County Sheriffs to patrol the Village.

Motion was made by Trustee Ianni and seconded by Trustee Bielec to adjourn the meeting.

The motion was passed on the following vote:

VOTE YES NO | ABSTAIN | ABSENT

Mayor Ralph Peterson

Trustee Keith Busch

Trustee Dave Bielec

Trustee Art lanni

XX (X [X |X

Trustee Ken Lauer
VOTE TOTAL 5

RESULTS | PASS

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm.

Sandra Thomas
Clerk Treasurer
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